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Letter #3 (Blue ink, personal stationary, envelope, orange clip) 
 
Envelope 

Mr. + Mrs. Harry Shierson 
5058 February Street 

San Diego, California 92110 
 

Note on envelope: Memorial fund 500 

 
Letter 

June 8, 1965 
Dear Blanch and Harry: 
 Carol called us Saturday about Aunt Nelle. We were so sorry to hear but know she was 
ready to go and we were glad her last illness was short – for her sake as well as yours. Glad too 
that Vera could come to share the last responsibilities with you. It’s a hard time as I well know, 
but I’m sure you have done much for her in the past many years and that she enjoyed her time 
with you. You’ll miss her surely but we feel sure your services to her were many and well 
received. Bless you in your thotfullness (thoughtfulness) of the past years and days. 
 These things always remind us of the past as it seems and I’ve been remembering our 
early family get together in Sidney and Savage and of those years of closeness of the Brown 
family. We did have a lot of good times, didn’t we? And everyone seemed to get along 
harmoniously and joyfully. Get togethers in those days meant a lot of time and effort in getting 
from place to place alone. Now days its so much easier as will be shown when the cousins gather 
in August. Memories will be dominate then I’m sure. 
 We did not send flowers but am enclosing a check to be used as you see fit towards 
memorial or expenses or any way needed. Much can be down with a few of these small amounts 
and often seems better than flowers. It is a small tribute to a very nice aunt. 
 We are hoping that Betty and Lou and the girls will visit us in a week or so. Betty called 
that they hoped to get here but not definite as to time. Its been a hard school year for Betty she 
says and was eager to have a visit. 
 Please remember that we are thinking of you and know the loss you are experiencing. 
You’ve done much for Aunt Nelle and know she appreciated all of your efforts and kindnesses. 
 Very much love 
  Carolyn and Boynton 
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